

2014 Motocross Subcommittee Minutes

Date:	Thursday, 24 th April 2014	Time:	7.30pm	Venue:	Phone Conference
In Attendance:	Mark Franzmann, Shane Morgan, Brian Cordwell, Andy Walmsley, John Walker		Apologies:	Nil	
Item	Description	Action Required			
1	<p>Previous Minutes</p> <p>1.1 It was moved that the minutes of the meeting held on 20th March are true and correct. Moved Brain Cordwell, Second Andy Walmsley, Accepted</p>				
2	<p>Business Arising from Previous minutes</p> <p>2.1 No reply has been received from MQ re item 7.2 from March meeting (7.2 Subcommittee queries \$15 timing fee per rider for Roma Round of SSMX. Riders with own transponder should be charged \$5 fee for timing.)</p>	Subcommittee again requests clarification of timing fees for SSMX from MQ.			
3	<p>Gradings</p> <p>3.1 Sam Garry #389. Clubman – Intermediate Not approved. Please re-apply at end of year.</p> <p>3.2 Jared Morrisson #194. Clubman – Intermediate Approved.</p> <p>3.3 Zak Small #37. Intermediate – Pro (was graded intermediate in February) Not approved.</p> <p>3.4 Lochie Latimer. Clubman – Intermediate Approved.</p> <p>3.5 Damien Harrison. Intermediate – Pro Approved.</p> <p>3.6 Daniel Price. Intermediate – Pro (was graded intermediate in March) Not approved.</p> <p>3.7 Brodie Matt #684. Intermediate – Pro (was graded intermediate in February) Not approved.</p> <p>3.8 Luke Walker. Clubman – Intermediate Approved.</p> <p>3.9 Zane Keleher. Clubman- Intermediate Held over from last meeting Approved</p>	MQ to notify riders.			
4	<p>Stewards Reports</p> <p>4.1 Rockhampton and district MX, 16/3/14. 4.2 Sunshine State MX Series Rd 2, 22-23/3/14 4.3 Sunshine State MX Series Rd 3, 5-6/4/14 4.4 TNQ MX Series Rd 1, 15/3/14 4.5 TNQ MX Series Rd 2, 16/3/14</p>	Noted			
5	<p>Supplementary Regulations for Approval</p> <p>5.1 SEQ JNR MX Series</p>	All sub committee members to review and email responses over weekend.			
6	<p>Inward Correspondence</p> <p>6.1 Concern re MX Nationals under 19 class.</p>				

7	<p>Business Arising from Inward Correspondence</p> <p>7.1 MX Nationals under 19's class discussed via email prior to meeting. Concern that a rider who turns 19 during series cannot finish series in u19's.</p>	<p>Letter to be drafted and sent to MA expressing concern of age restrictions for this class.</p>
8	<p>Outward Correspondence</p> <p>8.1 Letter to MA re under 19 class in MX Nationals</p> <p>8.2 Response to Womens sub-committee re Jnr females classes at QLD Titles</p>	
9	<p>General Business</p> <p>9.1 Thundercross. Kim Rowcliffe email</p> <p>9.2 Rain out date discussion. Shane Morgan to lead. Concern raised by Shane Morgan re rain out dates for series racing not being adhered. All agreed that rain out dates should be used as priority when required.</p> <p>9.3 P2P sponsorship at Sunshine State Series. Re Lindsay Granger email</p> <p>9.4 Draft rider grading form.</p> <p>9.5 Draft sub-committee guidelines.</p>	<p>9.1 John Walker to email Kim Rowcliffe re suggestions for Thundercross 2014.</p> <p>9.3 John Walker to contact SSMX series co-ordinator to ask if he can try to resolve issue with P2P.</p> <p>9.4 Brian Cordwell to make modifications to draft form and email to committee members for review.</p> <p>9.5 Members to review draft sub-committee guidelines for discussion at next meeting</p>
<p>Meeting Closed: 9.15pm</p>		<p>Next Meeting: 22 May 2014</p>